WHOLE FOODS COMMUNITY CO-OP, INC.

Minutes of MAY 2008 Meeting of Board of Directors

As approved by the Board of Directors on June 23, 2008

DATE: 

May 19, 2008

TIME: 

5:30 PM

LOCATION: 
Whole Foods Co-op, 610 East 4th Street, Duluth, MN

Attended by Board members:  David Helf, Lynn Fena, Heather Murphy, Alison Champeaux, Mark Friederichs, Jeri Brysch, and Theresa Koenig.  Also present: General Manager Sharon Murphy.  

Motion, seconded and carried is abbreviated as MSC, followed by the names of the maker, second and vote tally. U = unanimous vote.

OPEN SESSION

Lynn called the meeting to order at 5:35 PM.  Jeri was appointed timekeeper. Board members were prepared and no conflicts of interest were noted.  Member linkage was reviewed including comments and mail from Members about approval of amended articles and bylaws.

IMPORTANT DATES


The Board reviewed important dates noted on its agenda.  Alison advised that she may be unable to attend the Board’s meeting on June 23, 2008.

Sharon advised the Board of the process management will follow on Member Appreciation Day (May 21, 2008) to ensure that Members who join that day and inactive Members who update address and/or pay overdue equity and/or pay overdue IOU on that day also receive the Member Appreciation Day discount.

REVIEW


Minutes – The Board approved (MSC, Alison, David, Jeri abstained) as submitted the Minutes of the April 28, 2008, meeting of the Board of Directors.


Management Report – There were no requests for Board action in the May Management Report.  At this meeting, Sharon distributed: 

· Travel confirmations to Lynn, Heather and Theresa for the Consumer Cooperative Management Association Conference in Portland, OR, in June 2008, and

· Notes from the Membership Committee meeting on May 12, 2008, regarding the Locavore (Eat Local) Challenge.


Membership Report – The Board approved (MSU, Jeri, Mark) 69 new Members listed on the May 2008 Membership Report.  There were no other requests for Board action on the May Membership Report.


Financial Report – As this Board meeting was conducted earlier in the month to avoid conflict with the Memorial Day holiday, the April Income Statement was not available for review.   Sharon advised that sales growth in April and in May, to date, is averaging 13% (sales growth goal is 5%). 



The Board reviewed comparative graphs of membership growth and sales trends through the third quarter of this fiscal year (March 31, 2008) and comparative data on the staff performance bonus for the third quarter.


Compliance Reports – The Board took the following actions with respect to Compliance Reports:

· Policy D8 Food Policy Committee (Heather), accepted

· Policy D1 Governing Style (Lynn), accepted with proposal for review of policy carried over to the Board’s June agenda

· Policy D4 Board Members’ Code of Conduct (Theresa), carried over to the Board’s June agenda

· Policy D7 Relationship to Owners (David), accepted 

· Policy D14 General Manager Evaluation Committee (Lynn), accepted

· Policy B4 Financial Condition (Sharon), accepted

· Policy B12 Peer Accountability (Sharon), accepted with proposal to amend wording of policy carried over to the Board’s June agenda

Board Calendar – A Finance Committee has been scheduled for June 3, at 5 PM, to review management’s FY 2009 budget proposal.  The Board’s contract with the General Manager is not due for renewal in 2008.  

CLOSED SESSION 


Lynn declared the Board in Closed Session (6:20 to 6:45 PM) to hear the report from the General Manager Evaluation Committee and to conduct the General Manager’s annual evaluation.

OPEN SESSION – VISIONING


The Board reviewed the next steps now that Members have approved the proposed amendments to WFC’s Articles of Incorporation and Bylaws.


The Board discussed Lynn’s proposal for a gather Member input on planning for WFC’s future.  The Board agreed with Alison’s recommended working title of:  “What Do We Grow Next?”   This discussion will continue at the Board’s June meeting.  Lynn asked that each Board member document his/her recommendations for process, time line, and “powerful questions” to encourage Member participation.

NEW BUSINESS


Lynn assigned the June compliance reports as follows:

· D5 Committees (Jeri)

· D15 Board Compensation (Mark)

Following an evaluation, the meeting adjourned at 7:30 PM (MSU, Jeri, David).

Respectfully submitted, 

Sharon Murphy, General Manager


